Re: Item No0.9.1

Case 16417
Spirit Place — Windsor and Willow

Planning Services

Joint Public Hearing Presentation

Regional Council / Halifax and West Community Council

Richard Harvey
Acting Urban Design Project Manager
July 30, 2013
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Proposal




Planning Context




Proposed Amendments

The proposed MPS/LUB amendments would be specific
to the church properties and contain specific conditions
to related to the proposed project

The amendments would allow the development
agreement that is also the subject this public hearing




Proposed Amendments

The properties identified as 2570 Windsor
Street/6225 Willow Street and 6233 Willow Street
are proposed to be consolidated and developed
with a seven storey building comprised of
apartments, church, and community facilities.
Notwithstanding the Medium Density Designation
and other policies, Council may consider such a
proposal by development agreement.




Proposed Amendments

that land uses may be comprised of apartments, a
church, and community facility uses;

that there is underground parking containing a minimum
of 40 parking spaces;

that the building is a maximum height of seven storeys
adjacent to Windsor Street and transition to lower
heights towards the western portions of the site;

that there is a minimum setback of 10 feet from any
property line that is not coincident with a streetline
except for the area occupied by the underground parking
and associated entrances;




e)

Proposed Amendments

that setbacks along Windsor and Willow Streets are
consistent with those found along said streets;

that the mass of the building be varied and include
design elements that are consistent with those found
along Windsor and Willow Streets; and

that at-grade and roof-top landscaped open space areas
have screening features such as fences and walls to
minimize compatibility concerns.



Review

There is merit to the project as stated in the staff report
and as outlined in the applicant's submission

However, staff continue to have issue with the size of
the proposal in light of the characteristics of the site,
the surroundings, and the existing policy context of

recognising the site as a medium density designation
with R-2 zoning




Review

On the Peninsula, residential development should be
encouraged through retention, rehabilitation and infill
compatible with existing neighbourhoods; and the City
shall develop the means to do this through the detailed
area planning process.




Review

Because the differences between residential areas
contribute to the richness of Halifax as a city, and because
different neighbourhoods exhibit different characteristics
through such things as their location, scale, and housing age
and type, and in order to promote neighbourhood stability
and to ensure different types of residential areas and a

variety of choices for its citizens, the City encourages the
retention of the existing residential character of
predominantly stable neighbourhoods, and will seek to
ensure that any change it can control will be compatible
with these neighbourhoods




Recommendation

On the basis of our review, HRM staff recommend that
the project in its current form, and specifically the
proposed amendments to the MPS, not be approved

However, proposed amendments and a development
agreement have been prepared for consideration

Should Regional Council adopt the amendments, the

development agreement would be considered at a later
time by the HWCC






